
would expect the Bosnian Government to take reciprocal action, 

but would not impC)se this as a precondition for their own 

action, which would be unilateral. The Bosnian Serb side 

further undertook with immediate effect not to initiate fire 

from any of this heavy weaponry. 

ii That the Bosnian Serb side recognised that in negotiations 

between the three Bosnian parties, they would agree to 

withdraw from a substantial portion of thn t~:ory 

the ;;rtl of their forces. f V-
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SPECIFIC DECISIONS BY THE LONDON CONFERENCE 

l . Acting under the principles set out in the relevant 
Conference documents, all parties at the conference 
formally accept and agree to cooperate in a number of 
actions. 

Cessation of Vjolence 

2. The overall aim is an effective and durable 
cessation of hostilitiies in the whole of the former SFRY 
and in.particular in Bosnia-Herzegovina in order to 
facilitate the negotiation of a lasting political 
settlement. This requires urgent action including: 

- early lifting of the sieges of towns and cities 

- international supervision of heavy weapons 

- bringing all forces, including irregulars, under 
central control 

- withholding of direct or indirect military assistance 
to self-proclaimed governments and the internal 
components of neighbouring states 

- the progressive reduction of weapons in the region 
under international supervision. 

3. Participants agreed confidence-building measures 
including: 

- the notification of all mortars and heavy weapons to 
the UN within 96 hours as a prelude to their 
disengagement from the conflict, which will be the first 
item in negotiations 

- a ban on military flights 

- early setting up of hot lines between local commanders 
and HQs 

- improved contact through liaison visits 

- the identification of HQs and commanders of all armed 
units, including para-militaries. 

- the posting of observers on the Bosnian/Serbian and 
Bosnian/Montenegrin borders 

- the deployment of observers in Bosnia to monitor heavy 
weapons. 

4: _Further confidence-bui~d~ng ~easures, covering 
military movements, arms limitation and verification 
will be urgently examined. 

Humanitarian Issues 

5. The Co-Chairmen have agreed a programme ot action 
with the parties to the conflict. This includes: 
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Effective delivery of humanitarian aid 

i) Full collaboration in delivery of hWllanitarian 
relief .by road throughout Bosnia-Herzegovina, with the 
fallowing specific steps: 

- progressive development of relief missions and road 
convoys from Croatia and Serbia and Montenegro into all 
areas of Bosnia where relief is·required 

- priority to repairing the road and railway between 
Ploce, Mostar and Sarajevo 

- parties to designate local representatives with whom 
practical arrangements for relief missions and road 
convoys can be made 

- acceptance of and arrangements for international 
monitors. 

ii) Parties to exercise authority over undisciplined 
elements in their areas. 

Refuaees 

iii) Progressive return of refugees to their homes and 
response to the needs identified by the UN. 

Dismantling detention camps 

iv) Unconditional and unilateral release under 
international supervision of all civilians detained, and 
the closure without delay of the detention camps. 

v) Parties to take responsibility for security and 
protection of those detained un~il freed under 
international supervision. 

vi) International community to be given immediate 
access in order to monitor the situation of those in 
detention. 

vii) Pending release and return home of those detained, 
urgent action by humanitarian organisations to examine 
temporary options. 

Safe Areas 

viii) Further examination of options including neutral 
zones for safe areas. 

International Action 

6. In order to promote these objectives all 
governments and international organisations will: 

- collaborate fully with the Secretary General of the 
United Nations in providing to him information in 
implementation of UNSCR 771 

- ensure the compliance by all persons with their 
obliga~ions under i nternational humanitarian law 

- take all possible legal action to bring to account 
those responsible for committing or ordering grave 
breaches of the Geneva conventions 

- draw up a register of verified breaches of 
international humanitarian law 

- set up the monitoring missions called for by the CSCE 
in the territories of the former SFRY and i n 
neighbouring countries 

- not consider help for the reconstruction of the 
Serbian economy before Serbia has complied with the 
demands of this Conference 

- provide the means for: 

- passage and protecti on of humanitarian convoys at 
the request of the United Nations; 

- control and monitoring of heavy weapons in Bosnia­
Herzegovian under the auspices of the United 
Nations. 

Sanctions 

7. The relevant governments have agreed that they will: 

- imolement an agreed action plan to ensure the rigorous 
application of sanccions 

- enforce sanctions on the Danube, consistent with their 
view that riparian states have the authority and 
obligation to do so 

- provide practical advice, man-power and equipment to 
help neighbouring countries to enforce sanctions 
rigorously 
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- contribute experts to advise on the application of 
sanctions in all neighbouring countries to take part in 
the monitoring missions which will be established in the 
neighbouring countries to ensure full implementation of 
sanctio.ns 

ask the Security Council to: 

take necessary measuras to tighten up the 
application of sanctions in the Adriatic: 

- prevent illegal transfers of financial assets to 
Serbia and Montenegro: and 

- eliminate diversion of goods in transit. 

Conference parties have asked the European Community and 
the CSCE to coordinate all necessary practical 
assistance to all neighbouring countries. 

Violations of International Humanitarian Law 

a. The co-Chairmen have undertaken to carry forward a 
study of the crea~ion cf an international criminal 
court. 

The London Conference 

LC/CS 

27 August 1992 

CONCWSIONS ON IMPLEMENTATION OF EXISTING SANCTIONS 

1. The London conference welcomes the steps taken by the 

international community to implement United Nations 

Security council Resolutions 713 and 757 imposinq mandatory 

sanctions against Serbia and Montenegro, but regrets that 

there remain gaps in implementation. The following 

proposals deal with the qaps identified so far. 

Compliapce ·yith QNSCR 757: peed for en(orcem•nt 

2. The Conference notes that many countries are 

cooperating with the UN Sanctions Committee but is 

concerned that compliance remains incomplete. The 

Conference calls on all governments forthwith to comply 

fully with the requirements of UNSCR 757. All governments 

should respond to the appeal issued by.the UN Sanctions 

Committee for information regarding violations of the 

sanctions regime. 

3. The Conference recommends that the Security Council 

should consider any requests made to it under Article 50 of 

the UN Charter by any state which considers that it is 

confronted by special economic problems arisi ng from 

carrying out the requirements of UNSCR 757. 

Enforcement of sanctions by neighbouring states 

4. Neighbouring states are encountering practical problems 

in the enforcement of sanctions. The Conference notes with 

approval the fact that the Romanian government invited 

experts to give advice on ways of overcoming difficulties 

in the application of sanctions and that officials from a 

number of Conference countries will shortly go to Romania 

to help the Romanian authorities with enforcement. Further 

missions are currently visiting Hungary and Bu lgaria with 

the same purpose. The Conference looks forward to similar 

missions taking place to all other neighbouring countries , 

and welcomes the of fer of assistance by the conference on 

Security and Cooperation in Europe to these countries. It 

also welcomes the intention to establish monitoring 

missions from representatives of individual Conference 

countries to assist in the implementation of sanctions in 

neighouring countries. The Conference invites the European 
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